
The District’s Annual Professional Performance Review (APPR) generates annual scores for teachers and 
principals. While the scores of individual staff members are not open to the general public, pursuant to 
Education Law 3012-c, the District will, upon request, release the final quality ratings and composite 
effectiveness scores to parents or guardians for each of their child’s current teachers and principal who 
are subject to 3012-c. 

To request this information, please contact Dr. Allison Rioux, Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum 
and Instruction, at 242-5200, ext 5501 to schedule a meeting.  This information will not be shared over 
the phone, via email, or by any other means. 

The Assistant Superintendent will document all requests and meetings regarding scores in the student’s 
file with name of the person(s) to whom scores were released and the date of the release. The Assistant 
Superintendent will also communicate to the child’s teacher/s and/or principal that the request was 
made and the meeting held. 


